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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held virtually at 7.00pm on Tuesday 12th May 2020
Present: Cllr N Dalton (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr V Phillipps, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr R Gower, Cllr A Lovett and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and 5 members of the public
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Rushcliffe Borough Cllr R Adair and Nottinghamshire County Cllr J Cottee.

2. Revision of Standing Orders

Proposed amendments to Standing Orders to allow for meetings to be held and decisions made virtually had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. Councillors agreed to adopt these amendments, proposed by Cllr Hunter and seconded by Cllr Lovett.
3. Declaration of Interests

Declarations of Interests from Cllr Gower, Cllr Hunter, Cllr Lovett and Cllr Santoro in connection with planning application 20/00716/OUT which had been considered between meetings. Declaration of Interest from Cllr Santoro in connection with planning application 20/00978/AGRIC.


4. Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 17th March 2020
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th March 2020 were accepted, approved and signed by Cllr Dalton as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr Gower, seconded by Cllr Hunter.
5. Chair’s Review
Since the last meeting the UK entered lockdown on 23rd March with social distancing measures in place. The last meeting of the Cemex Quarry Liaison Committee had to be postponed due to ill health, the agenda will be carried forward to a future date. Planning applications have continued to be processed by Rushcliffe Borough Council in-line with government guidelines, all other non-essential work has been put on hold.

There had been a great sense of community spirit in the village in response to the coronavirus pandemic, Cllr Dalton thanked Cllr Gower who is leading the Coronavirus Working Party and all the volunteers who were supporting the vulnerable and self-isolating in the community.
VE Day celebrations could not be carried out as planned, however the music from the era and extracts from Winston Churchill’s speech were both moving and appropriate, Cllr Dalton thanked Cllr Gower for arranging these.

Cllr Dalton thanked the Clerk for carrying out her duties with efficiency and professionalism during these difficult times. Cllr Dalton stated we must continue to follow government guidance to Stay Alert > Control the virus > Save lives.
6. County and Borough Council Reports
Neither Cllr Cottee or Cllr Adair were present. Cllr Dalton had observed Rushcliffe Borough Council’s virtual cabinet meeting, noting they were keen for organisations and businesses to get in touch regarding financial support available.
7. Covid-19 Village Response
Cllr Gower provided an update. The working party with members of the PC and Village Hall Committee, who now meet weekly, was set up to enable a faster response to the coronavirus pandemic. The group acts as a safety net for those who may need to self-isolate, with the focus being to co-ordinate and support residents with shopping, prescription requests and now increasingly loneliness. Initiatives also include a library of books and jigsaws, organised telephone calls, a weekly village quiz and music after ‘Clap for Carers’. Future initiatives being considered are a village book of the coronavirus year, a library of DVDs and village face mask production, the group would welcome other suggestions or volunteers to lead with any such initiatives. A funding request for £300 to assist with expenses has been submitted to NCC. Cllr Dalton thanked Cllr Gower and the volunteers for all their hard work.
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8. The General Power of Competence
Councillors confirmed eligibility and agreed to adopt the General Power of Competence, proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Pearson.

9. Finance
(a) End of Year Accounts and Bank Reconciliation
These had been circulated prior to the meeting and accepted by the Council.

(b) Payments for Approval

The payments below were accepted by the Council and signed by Cllr Dalton and Cllr Santoro.

	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	14.04.2020
	D/D
	Electricity for CCTV
	Eon
	£12.24

	15.04.2020
	D/D
	Website
	Freeola
	£12.56

	20.04.2020
	Transfer
	Internal Audit Fee
	D Rumsby
	£60.00

	30.04.2020
	Transfer
	Parish Office/Village Hall Hire
	Rempstone V. H.
	£600.00

	30.04.2020
	Transfer
	Printing Consumables - Viking Direct
	R Hague
	£49.06

	30.04.2020
	Transfer
	Churchyard Maintenance
	Rempstone PCC
	£300.00

	12.05.2020
	Transfer
	Insurance
	Zurich
	£375.08


10. Internal Auditor’s Report
Cllr Dalton read out the Internal Auditor’s Report and thanked Mr Rumsby and the Clerk.
11. Annual Governance and Accountability Return – Section 1

The Annual Governance and Accountability Return had been circulated prior to the meeting. Councillors accepted the Annual Governance Statements in Section 1, proposed by Cllr Pearson, seconded by Cllr Lovett.
12. Annual Governance and Accountability Return – Section 2

The Annual Governance and Accountability Return had been circulated prior to the meeting. Councillors accepted the Accounting Statements in Section 2, proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Gower.
13. Certificate of Exemption
The Council confirmed it was exempt from the compulsory external audit and the completed Certificate of Exemption was signed by the Cllr Dalton.

14. Policy Reviews
(a) Standing Orders
(b) Code of Conduct
(c) Risk Management Scheme

(d) Financial Regulations and Internal Controls

(e) Publication Schemes

(f) GDPR Policies

The Standing Orders had been revised as per agenda item 2, all the other above policies had been reviewed by the Council but no amendments were required, proposed by Cllr Pearson, seconded by Cllr Lovett. Cllr Dalton signed the appropriate documents.
15. Planning
20/00978/AGRIC - Land to Rear of 55 Main Street, Rempstone – Extension of metal sheeted barn – no objections raised, councillors voted unanimously in favour of the application.
20/00897/FUL - Rempstone Hall Farm House, Ashby Road, Rempstone - Erection of detached dwelling, a separate garage and annexe – councillors voted unanimously in favour of the application, but noted Rushcliffe Borough Council would be assessing the impact on the nearly Grade II listed Rempstone Hall.
20/00716/OUT - Field Access Adjacent Village Hall, 37 Main Street, Rempstone - Outline application for the construction of 21 residential dwellings together with provision of a 16 space community car park, community playground and commercial / Amenity unit (all matters reserved except for access, layout and scale) 
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(resubmission) – The Parish Council had submitted an objection response following consultation with residents between meetings.
20/00012/FUL - Land South East of Loughborough Road, Rempstone - Conversion and extension of existing TRS building to form new dwelling – Application refused by Rushcliffe Borough Council
16. Open Session

A resident demonstrated that the public participation function worked at the meeting.
17. Correspondence

Selected recycling sites in Nottinghamshire are reopening from Monday for essential use only. Leicestershire County Council have no plans to open the site in Loughborough at present.
18. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
· Overgrown verges with blackthorn and brambles along Wysall Lane - Clerk to be reported to NCC.

· Footpaths all reasonably clear, Clerk to report overgrown path alongside Loughborough Road between Hoton and Rempstone and the hedge encroaching on the path on School Lane.
· Cllr Pearson thanked Cllr Gower for the music on VE Day and after ‘Clap for Carers’ each Thursday night which had become a highlight of the week.

· Cllr Lovett noted the VE Day celebrations had been carried out in accordance with social distancing but offered some light relief and the opportunity to talk to neighbours at a distance.

· The CCTV upgrade options would be considered when lockdown restrictions were lifted.
· Cllr Hunter continues to send out neighbourhood watch information to residents by email.

· Clerk to report fly tipping of broken up wooden drawers along Loughborough Road towards Hoton.

· Cllr Phillipps reported that the print publication of Compass magazine had been suspended during the coronavirus pandemic but Reverend Tim Parker is producing a digital publication, 'St Mary's Weekly', which contains some of Compass' regular features. This can be accessed at www.eastleakechurch.org where Reverend Tim Parker is also live streaming services of digital worship. 


Councillors to contact the Clerk a minimum of seven working days before the next meeting with any proposed agenda items.
19. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 14th July 7.30pm

Cllr N Dalton thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.36pm
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________

